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I would like to start by thanking Carole Burke, 

WB9RUS for serving as President of the Fort 

Wayne Radio Club for the past several years.  Her 

dedication and grace in that role will be missed, 

although she remains as a member of the Board.  

Thank you for your all of your hard work, Carole!  

She includes a parting message in this edition. 

New Update: Little Red Barn Net 

Also new to HamNews is an update from the Little 

Red Barn Net.  Thanks to Tom, KU8T for this re-

port.  

Technician Licensing Class 

The NIARA club in Auburn will be sponsoring a 

Technician licensing class and exam session this 

month.  See the information in this edition of 

HamNews. 

K3Y Events 

Check out the information about this monthôs K3Y 

special event station and the event at Ken N8KRôs 

station over the weekend of January 7-8. 

Portable /VY2 

Also included in this edition is a short story about 

my recent trip to Canada that included operating  

on Prince Edward Island.   

Thank You 

As we start 2023, I would like to thank each of the 

authors and contributors to HamNews.  This publi-

cation would not be possible without your work 

and help. 

Happy New Yearðand may it be a fair sight pretti-

er than 2022! 

73, 

Josh, W9HT 
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 ARES and  

Repeater Use 

By Brian Kibiger, AC9XU, 

AEC, Allen County ARES 

Repeaters and their usage 

by the ARES radio operator 

are a key element to a suc-

cessful community event. As 

the ARES organization oper-

ates in emergency and non-

emergency situations, there 

may be times when a repeat-

er is needed/used by the 

ARES organization to better 

serve the event. Therefore, 

consideration should be giv-

en to the details in the proper 

use of the repeater so that 

efficient communications can 

be achieved. 

Definition 

Ham radio repeaters are two-

way radiocommunication de-

vices. They have a transmit-

ter and receiver working sim-

ultaneously to receive weak-

er signals, strengthen them, 

and transmit them over a 

wider area, ensuring that the 

signals get better coverage 

without degradation (Bing). 

Key Development Points 

¶ Use minimum power. 

Otherwise, especially in 

heavily populated areas, 

you run the risk of keying 

more than one repeater, 

thus causing unnecessary 

interference. Low power 

also conserves batteries. 

¶ Use simplex, whenever 

possible. ARRL recom-

mends 146.52 MHz, but 

itôs a good idea to have at 

least one other simplex 

channel available. Use a 

gain antenna at fixed lo-

cations for simplex opera-

tion. 

¶ Observe the ñpauseò 

procedure between ex-

changes. When it is your 

turn to transmit, after the 

transmitting station stands 

by, count to two or three 

before pressing your 

transmit switch. This gives 

others with urgent traffic a 

chance to check in. 

¶ Listen much, transmit 

little. Announce your 

presence on a repeater 

when you are certain of 

being able to assist in an 

emergency, and donôt tie 

it up with idle chatter. 

¶ Monitor your local 

ARES net frequency 

when you are not other-

wise busy.  

¶ Think before you talk. 

Stick to facts, control your 

emotions. Remember, 

during an emergency is 

the time when you are 

most apt to act and speak 

rashly. Anyone with an in-

expensive public service 

band receiver can moni-

tor. 

¶ Articulate, donôt slur. 

Speak close to your mike, 

but talk across it, not into 

it. Keep your voice down. 

In an emergency situation 

you may get excited and 

tend to shout. Talk slowly, 

calmlyðthis is the mark of 

an experienced communi-

cator (ARES Field Re-

source Manual , p. 32). 

Summary 

There are times when a re-
peater is needed to 
ñstrengthen weaker signals, 
and transmit them over a 
wider area, ensuring that the 
signal gets better coverage.ò 
As an ARES radio operator, 
we may be called upon to 
use a selected repeater to 
complete the role as a sup-
port radio operator. It is the 
responsibility of the radio op-
erator to use caution and 
care when using a repeater 
as they execute their duties 
in support of the agencies 
they support. 
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We had another great 
month on the LRBN -" 
Little Red Barn Net" 
Monday thru Friday at 
9:00am on 3.820 
mhz.  LSB.  We have 
about 14 to 25 check-
ins per day, with self-
generated topic's each 
day by the check-Ins, 
but Thursday when 
Jack W9GT picks a top-
ic, and we kind of run 
with it, a lot of fun. 

Net Control Opera-
tors are Monday KU8T, 
Tuesday K9FW, 
Wednesday KD9HAV 
Norm, Thursday W9GT 
Jack, Friday K9SKS 
Steve. 

We have a mobile web 
page at https://
gmrepair1.wixsite.com/
mobile that works with 
mobile and desktop sys-
tems. On the mobile 
page is lunch infor-
mation times dates, pic-
tures of previous lunch-
es and other infor-
mation. 

Also, we have a lunch 
every two weeks alter-
nating from north Fort 
Wayne to south Fort 
Wayne. We been hav-
ing 15 to 25 participants 
at each lunch. 

Dates would be 
1/12/2023, 1/26/2023, 
2/9/2023 ... at 11:30am 
each date. 

If you want to be on the 
LRBN email list, let me 
know at gmrepair1 (at) 
aol.com, or message 
me at 260-437-4676 
with your email and call 
sign or name. 

73, Tom, KU8T  

 

 

 

 January 2023 

Technician Li-

censing Class 

in Auburn, IN 

The Northeastern Indi-

ana Amateur Radio 

Association will have a 

Technician License 

Class starting on Jan-

uary 10th on Tuesday 

and Thursday nights 

from 6:30 PM to 8:30 

PM at the Comfort 

Suites located at 1137 

W 15th Auburn, Indi-

ana.   

Testing is scheduled 

on January 28th, 

2023.  

For more information, 

contact Jeff, KB9QG 

at jdeluce(at)

frontier.com or Ritchie, 

N9RIS at ritchi-

eshort44(at) 

gmail.com. 

https://gmrepair1.wixsite.com/mobile
https://gmrepair1.wixsite.com/mobile
https://gmrepair1.wixsite.com/mobile
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FWRC Officers 
2023 

  
President 

Larry Temenoff, KB9OS 
Temenoff(at)pfw.edu  

  
Vice President 
Josh Long, W9HT 
(260) 749-9851 

drjoshlong(at)gmail.com  
  

Secretary 
Al Burke, WB9SSE 
(260) 637-1989 

aburke55(at)comcast.net  
  

Treasurer 
 Bob Streeter, W8ST  

 
Communications  

Manager 
Charles Ward, KC9MUT 
(260) 749-4824 

kc9mut(at)yahoo.com  
  

Directors 
Steve Nardin, W9SAN 
(260) 482-4039  
w9san(at)arrl.net 

 
Carla Barrett, KD9ITZ 

 
Terry Bowman, K9FMX 
(260) 705-7128 

tjbowman(at)frontier.com  
 

Carole Burke, WB9RUS 
(260) 637-1989  

wb9rus(at)comcast.net  
 
  

 

 

 

Today is December 30, 2022, and I 
just wanted to thank everyone for 
making the past 3 years a pleasure. 
The Board members were always 
helpful and supportive.  I have been 
so proud to be the only YL Presi-
dent of this club (so far).  All the 
people who volunteered to present 
programs or ideas made this job 
easier.  

By the time you read this my term 
will be over and Larry, KB9OS will 
be the leader.  I hope he has as 
much support as I did--or more. 

Thank you all again.  See you at the 
next meeting. 

73, 

Carole, WB9RUS 

 

 
 

 

 

Greetings from the new Fort Wayne 

Radio Club President! 

Iôm so looking forward to the ham 

activities in the year 2023.  We have 

a lot of opportunities coming up this 

next year.  I have successfully con-

tacted several well-qualified speak-

ers to present some technical 

presentation.   I first want to say that 

I would like to hear from the ham 

community on how we can make 

our club better and more fun.   I to-

tally have an open policy as your 

president.  If there are any members 

that have any suggestions, please 

let me know what they are.   

As your new president, there will be 

changes in the next year, hopefully 

with your input.  The first thing I 

would like to do is to take a survey 

of what projects and accomplish-

ments that we need to do in 2023.  

So far, I have had several sugges-

tions and I will be passing out a sur-

vey sheet at the next meeting so 

you can prioritize and/or suggest 

about what needs to be done.  

I look forward to seeing you and 

hearing from you in 2023.  

TNX ES 73 DE KB9OS 

Next FWRC Meeting 

Friday, January 20 

Good Shepherd 

UMC 


